LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL 
Thursday, 23rd February, 2012 

Meeting commenced: 10.00am





                         
        “             ended: 11.20am 
PRESENT:
Councillor George Wilson – in the Chair 

Councillors Compton, Dawson, Hudson, Hunt, Lea, Mullen and Warner

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Val Burgoyne, Collinson, Dirir, Ferguson and Robin Garrido. 

2.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 
RESOLVED: THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded for items four, five, six, seven and eight. On the grounds that they are likely to disclose exempt information as specified in paragraphs one and two of schedule twelve of the Act, and it would not in balance be in the public interest to disclose because it would breech the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information. 

3.
FIRST APPLICATION FOR A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENSE
RESOLVED: THAT the under mentioned applicants be dealt with as follows: 
	APPLICANT
	DECISION

	PHD 1166
	Approve 

	PHD 1203
	Application dismissed 


4. APPLICATION FOR THE RENEWAL OF A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENSE
A report was submitted on behalf of the Lead Member for Environment for the Licensing Panel to consider the renewal of a Private Hire Driver License for PHD number 1208. 
RESOLVED: THAT the application be refused. 

5.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER NOTICE OF A CONVICTION  DURING TERMS OF LICENSE 
A report was submitted on behalf of the Lead Member for Environment notifying the Panel that PHD number 1526 had received a conviction during the terms of their License. Members were asked to make a decision on whether the applicant was a fit and proper to hold a License. 
RESOLVED: THAT PHD number 1526 continues to hold a License in the City. 

6.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER RECEIVING A CRIMINAL CONVICTION
A report was submitted on behalf of the Lead Member for Environment notifying the Panel that PHD number 1480 had been convicted of a criminal offence during the term of their current PHD License. 
RESOLVED: THAT PHD number 1480 License be revoked. 

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
RESOLVED:  THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on 2nd February, 2012 be approved as correct record subject to the apologies from Councillor Mullen not being recorded. 

8.
TEMPORARY EVENTS NOTICES
Tracy Barr informed the Panel that the Authority could not stop Public Houses holding events as it was part of the conditions of the License that the premises can hold ten events per year. Tracy stated that she would e-mail Councillor Garrido a response as this was his enquiry. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Tracy Barr e-mails Councillor Garrido this information as it was his enquiry. 

9.
OUTSTANDING ITEMS
A report from the Office of the Chief Executive was submitted providing details of outstanding items, and information requested by the Panel together with their current status. 

10.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Council Constitution 
Councillor Lea asked that it be requested that an amendment to the Council Constitution be made with regard to Licensing Sub Committee Panels. He stated that the Constitution now stated that “Four Licensing Sub-Panels of three Members each drawn from the Licensing Safety Regulatory Panel, would be established to deal with urgent matters under the Licensing Act 2003, as set out in the Scheme of Delegation and that the quorum of the meetings of such Panels be three Members”.  Councillor Lea requested that four at the start of the paragraph be removed and that the quorum of these Panels be changed to two Member of the Panel not three. 
Councillor Wilson stated that he had written to the Lead Member for Environment asking for this amendment. 

Leanne Nealon stated that she would put this recommendation to the Head of Democratic Services. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT the recommendation but put forward to the Head of Democratic Services. 

· Food Vending Vehicles
Councillor Lea raised an issue with food vending vehicles in the City in particular on Rabbit Hills playing fields where a vehicle had been obstructing the emergency vehicle access entrance. He highlighted that this was an issue as vendors were allowed to park anywhere they wanted to in the City and were not allocated specific plots. 

Phil Morton informed the Panel that this matter had been put to The Lead Member for Environment to amend the current policy and if approved this would then enable the Licensing Section to allocate specific plots to traders in the City. Phil stated that he would provide a report on this matter at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT an update be provided at the next meeting. 

